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MEMO

TO: Chief Motor Vehicle Administrators
Chief Law Enforcement
Chief Driver License Administrators
AAMVA Board of Directors
REAL ID Steering Committee (Jurisdiction Members Only)

FROM: Glenn D. Turner, AAMVA Chair of the Board

DATE: Wednesday, March 19, 2008

SUBJECT: National Governors Association (NGA) Talking Points

Dear Member:

DHS Secretary Chertoff and a task force of governors will meet, beginning this Thursday, to discuss a 
number of issues related to REAL ID, including grant funding and grant guidance, and the REAL ID 
verification hub. The National Governors Association asked us to develop talking points in preparation of 
that meeting, which are attached. These were developed by consensus through our REAL ID Steering 
Committee and Executive Committee. We focused largely on grant guidance deadlines and the verification 
hub, based on NGA's request.

Please contact me, Neil Schuster or Mike Calvin if we can answer any questions about the talking points.
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